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Village Manager's Report 
Week ending October 25, 2019 
 
Meetings scheduled for next week: 
 

· Monday, Oct. 28: 
o Finance Committee Meeting, 6:30 p.m., room 101 
o Transportation Commission, 7 p.m., Council Chamber 

 

· Tuesday, Oct. 29 
o No meetings scheduled 

 

· Wednesday, Oct. 30: 
o No meetings scheduled 

 

· Thursday, Oct. 31: 
o No meetings scheduled 

 

· Friday, Nov. 1: 
o No meetings scheduled 

 
Final Farmers’ Market – The final Oak Park Farmers' Market of the season will be this 
Saturday (Oct. 26). As in past years, traditional stone soup made from vendor 
vegetables will be ladled up from about 9 a.m. until the pot is empty. Patrons are 
urged to help make the event earth-friendly by bringing their own mugs. This year is 
the 44rd season of the Farmers' Market and plans already are underway for next year. 
Information on the market is posted on the Village website at www.oak-
park.us/farmersmarket. 
 
Safe drug disposal – The Oak Park Police Department is supporting a local National 
Rx Take-Back Day event scheduled for 10 a.m. to 1 p.m., Sat., Oct. 26 at the Oak 
Park Township. Sponsored by the federal Drug Enforcement Administration, the 
annual event is intended to help prevent drug addiction and overdose deaths by 
offering a way to safely dispose of expired and unwanted prescription drugs. 
Prescriptions drugs also can be safely disposed of in a box accessible any time in the 
Oak Park Police Department here at Village Hall. Take-back events and standing 
collection boxes are not equipped to accept liquids and hypodermic needles. 
 
Fall leaf collection – The annual fall leaf collection program for 2019 got underway 
this week. Eight pickups are planned for each quadrant of the Village. Crews actually 
were on the street last week getting ahead of the leaves that began to fall in earnest 
with the sustained high winds that swept through the area. The early work does not 
affect the pick-up schedule that anticipates collections through Dec. 12. As in past 
years, residents are asked to keep leaves on the parkway until the day before their 
scheduled pickup, which can improve day-to-day traffic flow around what can become 
very large piles of leaves. More information, including a map with collection dates by 
quadrant is posted on the Village website. 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YaLdlCGF4d4f2h-l98F3n2KGs8YYdbqjlFHus91Qh9KuwbySjCM9mTCtXDIXMo6sClOjbaQx4MTKcf0c6N6Z8jtZsfcQjb8NOFqRQQbsXXwgWw_i9teIhN1_XFMCSkpBq63zA-oWUmVphXvFbtMb8RDFpPoezThCARsacxgKi2YPQUBlBvGPK6OHB3rI3FPAUK-XeyP9z9xfzpkKww9YXw9iwfrpOerx6Y2wZSuChHNeVkB0XW9ajvTajXRWGKCTvyClbzTASjmV77tB6Gc-dd6xbdBIXj_L51w8ZSIUYoT9RNAicGrZhjBSBIT9eCw1rB0usWR1NPW2nCLfaf-VnQ==&c=BV_0wUTuP_F6hxQTZY7LW-126Bj8hcFWbCl5ZLhaS2bdv7AGqxjKMg==&ch=xJ7CV25mQBVFJqB9KLu-Va1HPm00_QsLgEzj-jUFBOBigRUo4EkHtw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YaLdlCGF4d4f2h-l98F3n2KGs8YYdbqjlFHus91Qh9KuwbySjCM9mS2xivqOVNhGRdaeEkN7A0pV7KJGUf7bgeA_lJ2rFzzwHhVyyLoqhcbxMqyjkKpKfvMkEveWfxDnpLUgpxYrB1J357r25MZBHtz4VlDo9sNiMDpDH3NKMjBjvwm8vCO1OOSxGSbRFha_wN0eWY8Bkp39DW_FXhs7DDf0kBR6ZgtFr1csVm7SeRxjgLXTKQ-yvvX-FmgM49Q1eWqiJUN27VaSPHrBFcOV1Deesupi8USpXqJpN_QFZY4tM9z7z6sz1FH7UNUllquVd4YqUIYE1NWvs-kU-1tB9GXAPuWIwGy0uWwyiFyOKETi6-QM1Mu5-w==&c=BV_0wUTuP_F6hxQTZY7LW-126Bj8hcFWbCl5ZLhaS2bdv7AGqxjKMg==&ch=xJ7CV25mQBVFJqB9KLu-Va1HPm00_QsLgEzj-jUFBOBigRUo4EkHtw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YaLdlCGF4d4f2h-l98F3n2KGs8YYdbqjlFHus91Qh9KuwbySjCM9mUFauP30xJ7ehns5sp2_KlLVBsroMEZfbQLUh90xeTpuLMkpz4Ugxy2ICLPsN0YZHrjr1Dxhr2JFDyqEU-QJFws8JWIfDiorTmWTn5Xr94EU6boVyghH7pHAjc270AymQj57gp5gxvXiQatHLYy-R9CTj1wXv9i4lCJG9N5nf7vox3ypR822sDUmyGI1LCldRXs9T_ZKBdFFCbW8RiV-ZopWORdp7-_I7dZ8ldRSp19kCjP82bOjhY0=&c=BV_0wUTuP_F6hxQTZY7LW-126Bj8hcFWbCl5ZLhaS2bdv7AGqxjKMg==&ch=xJ7CV25mQBVFJqB9KLu-Va1HPm00_QsLgEzj-jUFBOBigRUo4EkHtw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YaLdlCGF4d4f2h-l98F3n2KGs8YYdbqjlFHus91Qh9KuwbySjCM9mUFauP30xJ7ehns5sp2_KlLVBsroMEZfbQLUh90xeTpuLMkpz4Ugxy2ICLPsN0YZHrjr1Dxhr2JFDyqEU-QJFws8JWIfDiorTmWTn5Xr94EU6boVyghH7pHAjc270AymQj57gp5gxvXiQatHLYy-R9CTj1wXv9i4lCJG9N5nf7vox3ypR822sDUmyGI1LCldRXs9T_ZKBdFFCbW8RiV-ZopWORdp7-_I7dZ8ldRSp19kCjP82bOjhY0=&c=BV_0wUTuP_F6hxQTZY7LW-126Bj8hcFWbCl5ZLhaS2bdv7AGqxjKMg==&ch=xJ7CV25mQBVFJqB9KLu-Va1HPm00_QsLgEzj-jUFBOBigRUo4EkHtw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YaLdlCGF4d4f2h-l98F3n2KGs8YYdbqjlFHus91Qh9KuwbySjCM9meQ5cLQOjpam0Dg65CSATOP5mL5UJ6X2n-BYaov_L7ZsT2Sw_TCtksQdcZ0LJSLH51IfoPOrn01YtushjJVLsZkoNPtOVgJWwKYFaCGD-0gxIoAdrsU1RbOHzOY0jsI8QvzpJ9GL8vxvwckCxpzPW8tbSkG7TPWJEepiCuytnmOO4syel1-0-SkSS8iQWDjVgykfVRPTPML58jyNtyge82Kvkm0OLzlJjU630rvP2TY9&c=BV_0wUTuP_F6hxQTZY7LW-126Bj8hcFWbCl5ZLhaS2bdv7AGqxjKMg==&ch=xJ7CV25mQBVFJqB9KLu-Va1HPm00_QsLgEzj-jUFBOBigRUo4EkHtw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YaLdlCGF4d4f2h-l98F3n2KGs8YYdbqjlFHus91Qh9KuwbySjCM9meQ5cLQOjpam0Dg65CSATOP5mL5UJ6X2n-BYaov_L7ZsT2Sw_TCtksQdcZ0LJSLH51IfoPOrn01YtushjJVLsZkoNPtOVgJWwKYFaCGD-0gxIoAdrsU1RbOHzOY0jsI8QvzpJ9GL8vxvwckCxpzPW8tbSkG7TPWJEepiCuytnmOO4syel1-0-SkSS8iQWDjVgykfVRPTPML58jyNtyge82Kvkm0OLzlJjU630rvP2TY9&c=BV_0wUTuP_F6hxQTZY7LW-126Bj8hcFWbCl5ZLhaS2bdv7AGqxjKMg==&ch=xJ7CV25mQBVFJqB9KLu-Va1HPm00_QsLgEzj-jUFBOBigRUo4EkHtw==
https://www.oak-park.us/news/prescription-drug-disposal-box-installed-police-station
https://www.oak-park.us/news/prescription-drug-disposal-box-installed-police-station
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YaLdlCGF4d4f2h-l98F3n2KGs8YYdbqjlFHus91Qh9KuwbySjCM9mXmb5WJYcVpn7FXGbhh2ztS7dFDm6SZIIaiaEId0DYbpGGH5eg737Xuid-KiokxAyed8FoEB5T5ATPQurpGCctHAGf6RQfcMsNFZUKwXOedBVjbWeYp9qNxMdHVDY1D-TUSYhu2oVkfeFdezqJai7EusBcHuoXNyXdjl-zZ1eRb_l1mmnoh8geMZvGM-D-TpHS108pUaAFYtQIjFcpWUZ-veuQfXJdp0ntSAGlThkk8ryxD0vqDtJ8MukURCVpQNOx_QcLyDwKu5OLtuCr4yexgqiW3ih2WnJw==&c=BV_0wUTuP_F6hxQTZY7LW-126Bj8hcFWbCl5ZLhaS2bdv7AGqxjKMg==&ch=xJ7CV25mQBVFJqB9KLu-Va1HPm00_QsLgEzj-jUFBOBigRUo4EkHtw==


Page 2 of 2 
 

 
Census strategy update – The many stakeholders involved in helping ensure an 
accurate count of residents for the upcoming census have made plans to meet 
formally at least five times over the coming months prior to the April 1 count.  The 
next Complete Count Committee meeting is scheduled for 8:30 to 9:30 a.m., Wed., 
Nov. 13 at Village Hall. The stakeholder committee is comprised of volunteers who 
are working together to increase awareness about the importance of the census and 
motivate residents to respond to questionnaires and census takers. Information 
about local efforts, including tools for stakeholders, is posted and regularly updated 
on the Village website at www.oak-park.us/census2020. 
 
Grant allocation survey – As part of the process to update the Village’s five-year 
Consolidated Plan for setting priorities and strategies for spending federal block 
grant funds, staff in the Neighborhood Services Division of the Development 
Customer Services Department is conducting an online survey. Residents who take 
the survey will be helping ensure federal funds from the U.S. Department of Housing 
and Urban Development are directed to the most critical needs of the Village’s low- to 
moderate-income residents. The online survey, which takes about 20 minutes to 
complete, will be open until Fri., Nov. 1. 
 
Austin Boulevard project updates – Contractors are planning to begin preparation 
work on Nov. 4 for the project to replace the water main between Chicago Avenue 
and Lake Street. The preparation work, which entails installing new valves, is only 
expected to take a few weeks as the actual project likely will be postponed until 
spring 2020. In the meantime, City of Chicago contractors are replacing curb and 
sidewalk on the east side of Austin Boulevard as part of a resurfacing project 
underway between Iowa Street and North Avenue. City contractors will pave Austin 
south to Lake Street following the completion of next spring’s Village water main 
project. 
 
Madison Street status – Crews have been working diligently to install the extensive 
range of pavement markings on Madison Street. Installation of the thermoplastic 
paint lines and symbols is likely to continue at least through October. Traffic signal 
heads also are being relocated to match the new lane configurations. Village 
engineers are working with the engineering contractor to create informational 
materials to help motorists, bicyclists and pedestrians better understand the new 
traffic and parking configuration of the street. Construction updates, including 
scheduling details, also are still being distributed weekly via email to subscribers and 
posted on the dedicated project website www.madisonstreetconstruction.com. 
 
Miscellaneous construction updates – The water and sewer projects on Berkshire 
Street and Clarence Avenue have now been completed, including the final layer of 
new asphalt.  
 
Employee news – Andrew Fahey has joined the Streets Division of the Public Works 
Department as an Equipment Operator. Andrew, who has a has a degree in business 
administration and marketing from Marquette University, worked for Fort Pitt Energy, 
LLC before joining the Village. He also had been a seasonal employee for the Public 
Works Department in Wheaton. 
 

### 

http://www.oak-park.us/census2020
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/vopgrants
https://business.facebook.com/HUD/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARDZnsgta6H3bUo_zCj6vHZZsD2NRBhsBZfiZZPu7vBD4SD8C50ACYs-7hzDhmpuC9nIjYexNYFGqx3p&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBIvCzc1aXn9Evco-gI0elTgQOmXM2d21k99ik2xBiU0wMiMJcTKQyqDBDNprYgfgEgBvNany6stNjDszKeNj0Girl7HGXCe6MQ09EYT3KYkCeAmhAlMV1yv4CjmPNcx6KEvrRWXveleivKEbdsauQ-2EOrtl5U8gOi-7PkEqDjqclTcFDAX5F4c-Hoi7qwG7uUlAw7xgiWpGlyeoDFzLQFW-0DgusqVOE9XttPV7NPs_0M2V9fM-HRk3GOamaZ5_lG8KgOcWSWQbjcJXr4P_JmxB-ZmON-O9WztuIp4sL1ZtXuj834FxF1fGkfjInS_vgTUokdc8IZm8B2EQ
https://business.facebook.com/HUD/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARDZnsgta6H3bUo_zCj6vHZZsD2NRBhsBZfiZZPu7vBD4SD8C50ACYs-7hzDhmpuC9nIjYexNYFGqx3p&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBIvCzc1aXn9Evco-gI0elTgQOmXM2d21k99ik2xBiU0wMiMJcTKQyqDBDNprYgfgEgBvNany6stNjDszKeNj0Girl7HGXCe6MQ09EYT3KYkCeAmhAlMV1yv4CjmPNcx6KEvrRWXveleivKEbdsauQ-2EOrtl5U8gOi-7PkEqDjqclTcFDAX5F4c-Hoi7qwG7uUlAw7xgiWpGlyeoDFzLQFW-0DgusqVOE9XttPV7NPs_0M2V9fM-HRk3GOamaZ5_lG8KgOcWSWQbjcJXr4P_JmxB-ZmON-O9WztuIp4sL1ZtXuj834FxF1fGkfjInS_vgTUokdc8IZm8B2EQ
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001m-QPrHoOVtXXB91l0svkNq--fTfYvgIv4vIP1Zc10ecuiDBvjRk4H8iaQe5v-9uHN-sq4GTutriJuXwaIRst-Dyb8SWZzMwltfXO9uoeAJfYF0jFcbMxLJxWpFF0iZSe
http://www.madisonstreetconstruction.com/
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